


 

 
 
June 3, 2025 
 
Huber Architects 
919 Virginia Avenue, Suite 102 
Harrisonburg, Virginia 22802 
 
City of Harrisonburg 
Department of Community Development 
409 South Main Street 
Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 
 
 
Re: Recommendation of Rezoning – 310 West View Street 
 
 
Dear Planning Commission, City of Harrisonburg Staff, and All Concerned Parties, 
 
 
Rachael and Stacy Rose are the owners of 310 West View Street, located in the Old Town neighborhood of 
Harrisonburg. Their property is situated on the northeast side of the dead-end portion of West View Street, 
just southeast of its intersection with Ott Street. The northwest property line borders a city-owned alley that 
connects West View Street to Paul Street. 
 
In 2021, the Roses developed plans for an addition to their home that would expand the first floor to 
include a master bedroom suite and a laundry/utility room. While there is ample room on the site to the 
southeast of the existing home, the grade drops dramatically, and an addition here would greatly increase 
cost and impede the functionality of the walk-out basement on that side of the house. Therefore, the 
addition was designed to extend northwest towards the alley, replacing the area currently occupied by the 
carport. Despite investing considerable time and resources into the design, the project was ultimately 
abandoned due to constraints imposed by the required 10-foot side yard setback under the existing R-1 
Single-Family Residential zoning. This setback significantly restricted the feasibility and functionality of the 
proposed addition. 
 
Now, four years later, the Roses are eager to revisit the project with the goal of achieving a reduced side 
yard setback through rezoning. Staff from the Department of Community Development have recommended 
rezoning the property to the R-8 Small Lot Residential District as a practical solution, supported by recent 
case studies. Under R-8 zoning regulations, the side yard setback may be reduced to 7 feet for structures up 
to two stories. This 3-foot reduction would substantially improve the design flexibility and result in a more 
favorable cost-benefit outcome for the homeowners. 
 
As their architect, I am assisting with the rezoning application and respectfully request that 310 West View 
Street be rezoned from R-1 to R-8. This zoning district is fully compatible with the existing single-family 
residence and is well suited to accommodate the proposed addition. The rezoning would allow the owners 
to construct a functional and appropriate master bedroom suite while maintaining a reasonable setback 
from the adjacent alley, which primarily serves as a pedestrian path. 
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To ensure consistency with neighborhood character, the owners are including a proffer limiting the use and 
development of the property to a single-family residence. 
 
Attached to this application are site plans illustrating both the existing conditions and the proposed 
footprint of the addition. We welcome your comments and are committed to working collaboratively 
throughout the rezoning process to help the Roses achieve their goals. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ivan Huber, AIA 
Principal | Architect 
Huber Architects 
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